

J.R. Caton Vice President

To Whom It May Concern:

I would like to offer the following comments as a reference for Osborne Electric with whom I've worked on the development and expansion of the Presbyterian Health Foundation Research Park over the last nine and a half years.

My involvement with the Presbyterian Health Foundation started in 1998 as the Executive Director of the Medical Technology and Research Authority, a small state agency dedicated to serving the capital planning and infrastructure needs of the Oklahoma Health Sciences Campus and Co-Developer of the Presbyterian Health Foundation Research Park. Later, I became the Owner's Representative of Presbyterian Health Foundation, and currently I am employed by PHF as Vice President of Operations for the Research Park. I found that in all the meetings I have had with Osborne Electric over the years, regardless of my position or capacity; all questions and requests for clarification have been met with the same professional courtesy.

Prior to my involvement, PHF Research Park Leadership chose a Design-Build team consisting of Miles Associates, Smith and Pickel Construction, Streets Mechanical and Osborne Electric and we have stayed very close to this model. Although we have changed one or two members from time to time, we have chosen Osborne Electric in every instance. This is because Osborne has consistently exhibited integrity in pricing, honesty in warranty issues, and been invaluable with their institutional knowledge of each project. The quality of workmanship has been exemplary, and the relationship outstanding.

I am happy to recommend Osborne Electric for any project, large or small. I believe they provide the same high level of craftsmanship regardless of the project size or scope. If you would more information you may contact me (405) 319-8161, or e-mail me at jrcaton@phfresearchpark.com.

JR Caton,

Gucato

VP, PHF Research Park Operations